Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIRs)

Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

The mobile telecommunications company EE have recently confirmed, in writing, that they are turning on their 5G wireless radiation emitting transmitters located in Leicester later this year (2019).

With this in mind please may I request the following information;

1. The location of these 5G transmitters?
Leicester City Council does not hold information regarding the location of EE’s 5G transmitters. This is therefore a refusal notice under EIR Reg. 12(4)(a).  No date has been set for the launch of 5G in Leicester. Network providers will determine this, in accordance with the Government’s 5G strategy. See https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/future-telecoms-infrastructure-review
2. The power output and frequency of these transmitters?
This information is not held by Leicester City Council.  This is therefore a refusal notice under EIR Reg.12(4)(a). 
3. Who authorised the installation of these transmitters?
This question is not applicable; however, transmitters are subject to The Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015 and the National Planning Policy Framework.  

New installations would require planning permission, Leicester’s Planning Database can be accessed via the following link: http://rcweb.leicester.gov.uk/planning/onlinequery/mainsearch.aspx
4. Has a risk assessment been conducted by Leicester City Council or the Highways Agency?
This question is not applicable to Leicester City Council however, in the United Kingdom Public Health England’s (PHE’s) Centre for Radiation, Chemical and Environmental Hazards (CRCE), takes the lead on public health matters associated with radiofrequency electromagnetic fields, or radio waves, used in telecommunications.


5. Who is your Public Liability Insurance with in relation to possible biological health effects caused by the radiation?
Our Public Liability insurance policy is with QBE, however, the individual telecommunication companies are responsible for their transmitters.

6. What independent safety tests have been conducted prior to the installation of these transmitters, and what were the results and conclusion of these?

This question is not applicable to Leicester City Council however; Central to PHE advice is that exposures to radio waves should comply with the International Commission on Non-Ionizing Radiation Protection (ICNIRP) guidelines. It is the responsibility of the industry to ensure the total remains well within those guidelines.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

